Washington Park Board of Trustees
July 23, 2012

Called to order at 6:00 p.m.

Present:  Barry Mahoney, Barry Kaplan, Ed Medeiros, Lisa Arsenault, Jeanne O’Connor, Rhonda Fisher, Scott Wolf (GBP)

Absent:  Marilda Gosselin

1.  Secretary’s Minutes – read and accepted – MSA

2. Financials

a. Delinquencies – reviewed and updated

b. Financial questions – Treasurer Ed Medeiros reviewed

1.  Cash flow regarding flood insurance – steps to resolve reviewed

2. Renovation charges – classification complete

3. Motion to authorize GBP to withdraw $60,000 from reserves to operating for flood insurance renewal due on August 8, 2012 – MSA

4. Loan is to be used to pay balance of flood insurance – MSA as amended

3. Signing of Insurance Resolution

a.  Motion to adopt and sign Master Policy Insurance Resolution dated 7/23/2012 to be registered at Registry of Deeds – MSA

b. Motion made to adopt resolution for Flood Insurance Policy – MSA

c. Scott Wolf (GBP) will consult with John Piazza (HUB) for input on flood insurance policy resolution

d. Greater Boston Properties (Scott Wolf) will do a mailing to all owners on and off-site with the recorded stamp in place.  All owners will be responsible for informing renters of policies in place.

4. Pool Rules and Enforcement

a.  Confirmed as legal by Washington Park Attorney, Charles Perkins

b. Discussion about card closing in September for pool access 
c. Strategies discussed about Spring 2013 regarding pool access – options discussed including signing agreement with pool rules and regulations

d. Possible change to guest entry – possible charge for guests  as done in other local pools

e. GBP will look into cost of adding a person to monitor the pool or a lifeguard
f. Further discussion at BoT working meeting based on new information

5. Management/Maintenance

a. Landscaping update – in process as stated in newsletter

b. Ferris Tree Service – will do Fall trimming as of review on 7/25/2012

c. Carli Fence – pool area review will be 7/25/2012

d. Dumpster area improvement – Wildwood is reviewing options

e. Pool area lighting – electric box needs repair – possible picnic area motion lighting discussed
f. A-Phase – all interior work has been completed

g. Rental unit – recommendations by agent to reduce rent to $1700 and additional work to remove decking

h. Power washing decks and patios – schedule discussed

i. Roof conditions – cost of roof repair is being broken down by building by Duncan Roofing

j. Gas/Valve on sidewalk near pool area – Scott Wolf (GBP) will contact gas company

k. National Grid – Scott Wolf (GBP) will look into double pole near rear of property

l. Handyman projects – remaining and in consideration

6. Flood Mitigation

a.  Noblin Engineering will report by end of July – bids to then go out and WP will have figures on schedule.  Proposals will be with and without door dams.  Possible to have contractors available for next working meeting.
b. Gage update – Bob Douglas and Town Manager (Town of Andover) support WP decision by BoT to reinstate the river gage at Balmoral.  The decision will be by the WP BoT on whether WP does the gage on our own or go with USGS.  Discussion on both options of owning the gage on our own or working with the Town of Andover and USGS.  Motion to work with Town of Andover to reinstate the USGS Gage at Balmoral at a cost of $15,000 for a two year commitment. 

7. Open Discussion

a.  Verizon FiOS – dates pending for events

b. Handyman – requirements reviewed

c. Gated community considered with advantages and disadvantages

8.  Executive Session – BoT only

 Meeting adjourned 8:15 p.m.

Working Meeting on 8/13/2012

Next Board of Trustees Meeting on 8/27/2012

Respectfully submitted,

Lisa Arsenault

Secretary 

